
TOWN OF STONY POINT 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 

 

PATRIOT HILLS GOLF COURSE CONCESSION 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that requests for proposals will be received by the Town Clerk 

of the Town of Stony Point, 74 East Main St., Stony Point, NY 10980 until March 3, 2022 at 10:00 

am and they will be publicly opened and read aloud on March 3, 2022 at 10:00 am. 

The proposal shall be for a proposer to operate the Grille Room and Catering hall area at the Patriot 

Hills Clubhouse and the Halfway House near the 9th Hole of the Patriot Hills Golf Course.  

Copies of the documents are on file and may be obtained during the usual business hours (8:30 am 

– 4:30 pm) at the office of the Town Clerk, Stony Point Town Hall, 74 East Main St., Stony Point, 

NY 10980.  Individuals or entities who obtained RFP documents from a source other than directly 

from the Town Clerk’s Office do so at their own risk of not receiving additional documents, 

updates and notices that may be issued in relation to this RFP.  No accommodations or waivers 

shall be granted by the Town for deficiencies in RFP documents resulting from the submitting 

individual or entity failing to obtain the RFP documents directly from the Town Clerk’s Office.  

The Town reserves the right to waive any informalities or reject any or all proposals should the 

best interest of the Town thereby be promoted. 

Consistent with federal mandates, Requests for Proposals are solicited from any and all parties 

including but not limited to minority businesses and enterprises operated and conducted by 

women. 

Proposals may be delivered to the Town Clerk at the above address by mail or in person. 

Proposals need to be delivered in sealed form.  It is the intention of the Town not to disclose any 

proposal submitted prior to the opening date and time.  However, the Town cannot guarantee 

unintended disclosure of any proposal submitted in other than a sealed envelope, directed to the 

TOWN CLERK, with “Patriot Hills Clubhouse” clearly marked on the outside of the envelope.  

Unintended disclosure will not prevent the Town from determining an award to a vendor, including 

a vendor whose proposal was so disclosed. 

Proposals will be considered firm for at least forty-five (45) days after the date set for the opening 

therefore. No proposer may withdraw his/her/its proposal within forty-five (45) days after the date 

set for the opening therefore, but may withdraw his/her/its proposal at any time prior to the 

scheduled date for the opening of proposals. 

BY ORDER OF THE STONY POINT TOWN BOARD 

February 15, 2022 

Megan Carey  

Town Clerk 


